

## Music Camp—Thank You!

Thanks to all who volunteered and helped Music Camp succeed. There was a lot of work put into the decorations, set-up, snack prep and take down. The children had a great time and enjoyed the entire experience. Special thanks to:

# Music Director: Margaret Sarratori Helpers and Donors:

- Sonya Anthony
- Emma & Mike Crawford
- David Crummett
- The Dawson Family—Julia, Rona, Virginia & Victoria
- Jo Green
- Bonnie Hayman
- Joyce Marshall
- Barry Milligan
- Morgan of AHG
- Jayme & Shyann Sanford
- Bill Sapp
- Catherine Smith
- Barbara Stevens

Our apologies if we left anyone out but, we do appreciate all!

The C.A.R.E. Ministry

## CHURCH EMAIL: office@gpbc.church CHURCH WEBSITE: GPBC.church

Online Giving: GPBC.church/give Live Service Streaming: GPBC.church/media (or just click "Watch Live" on the homepage)

	( )
	This Week's Opportunities
	(8.24.25–8.30.25)
8.24.25	9:45 am Sunday School
	11:00 am Worship Service
	2:00 pm C.A.R.E.
8.25.25	1:30 pm Kingdom Encouragers Bible Study
8.26.25	5:30 pm WMU Picnic @ Laraine Sentz's
8.27.25	9:00 am Gloucester Women's Bible Study
	1:00 pm Prayer Walk
	6:00 pm Children's Choir
	6:00 pm Youth in Action
	6:30 pm Team KID
	6:30 pm Bible Study & Prayer Mtg.
	7:30 pm Adult Choir
8.29.25	6:30 pm Men's Bible Study
	Future Opportunities
	(8.31.25–9.6.25)
8.31.25	SUNDAY SCHOOL PROMOTION SUNDAY
	9:45 am Sunday School
	11:00 am Worship Service
	2:00 pm C.A.R.E.
9.1.25	LABOR DAY—OFFICE CLOSED
9.2.25	1:00 pm Deacons' Mtg.
	6:00 pm B&G Mtg.
9.3.25	9:00 am Gloucester Women's Bible Study
	5:30 pm Children & Youth—Pizza w/ Pastors
	6:00 pm Children's Choir
	6:00 pm Youth in Action
	6:30 pm Team KID
	6:30 pm Bible Study & Prayer Mtg.
	7:30 pm Adult Choir
9.4.25	10:00 am WMU Craft Day
9.5.25	6:30 pm Men's Bible Study

August 17, 2025							
11a Worship		95	Sunday School		64		
General Receipts	\$	3,470.70	PBA Mission	\$	40.00		
Building Fund	\$	210.00	Food Bank	\$	38.00		

#### WMU-PBA MISSIONS EMPHASIS 2025

Thank you for your generous support to this year's PBA Missions Emphasis. We exceeded our goal of \$500!

This year's total giving was \$716

August Tellers: Emma Crawford & Sharon Warren

August Ushers: Earl Conkling, Donnie Green Paul Greggs, Buddy Hogge

Today: Next Week:

Deacon:Kent SmithKeith BelvinSS Nursery:Madison McNeilChristie RiedelInfant Nursery:Madison McNeilJac Worth

Young Child: Christie Riedel Tammy & Paul Greggs

Older Child: Jayme Sanford Ashley Henson

<u>Anniversaries:</u> <u>Birthdays:</u>

8.24 David & Angie Crummett 8.24 Haydin Arquette

8.27 Cheryle Hensley

8.27 Nina Evans

8.28 Gary Nevitt

## Thank You! Gracias! Merci! Danke!

In every language, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude for your many kindnesses to me. You prayed and God heard and I was comforted. You called, texted and sent cards and I felt cared for and encouraged. You brought

food and I was filled both physically and spiritually. Your visits, flowers and provision of transportation all speak the most beautiful language of all...Jesus' language of love and compassion! God has been so very present and faithful...to Him be all glory and praise. May He bless you as you seek and serve Him!

In the Grip of God's Grace—Sharon Warren



#### ATTENTION ALL GPBC COOKS!

There is a need for our church to come together to provide meals for our dear friend, **Steve & Ashely Henson**.

A sign-up sheet is in the Narthex if you would

like to participate in meeting this need. You can cook a meal, join others in providing a meal or deliver a meal from a local eatery.

There are **NO** food allergies. Meals need to be GLUTEN FREE

If you have any questions OR delivery problems contact:

Ann Hogge—757.869.0142



### Dear GPBC Family,

Thank you to everyone that donated items and those that donated their time to help support the Youth Ministry. With everyone's help we were able to make \$881.60 to go towards the Youth's needs.

Speaking of support, I also want to thank everyone who stayed to celebrate with me this past Sunday. I was truly and genuinely surprised!! My heart was so full of all the love and support I felt through my church family. God has truly blessed my family and I with such a wonderful church filled with beautiful God-fearing members. I have always felt supported throughout my nursing school journey within my church. On those late study nights or big nursing projects I would just pray for God to guide me in the direction he wants me to walk in. Getting the opportunity to be in people's lives through the medical field is a true blessing. You get to be there when families hear devastating news, but also when they hear the best. Getting to see miracles firsthand and being a part of Gods work is something I will never take for granted and I know God has blessed me with a gift to be there for my patients during these times.

Again, I can't thank you all enough for the outpouring of love and support. I am blessed God has put you all in my life and I am excited for what the future holds as I continue to grow in my career, education, and faith!

Thank you all, Julia Dawson